
 
 

December 14, 2011 
 
Advice Letter No. CTC-UT-11-07 
 
 
Ms. Julie Orchard 
Executive Secretary 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
 
RE: Citizens Telecommunications Company of Utah  
 d/b/a Frontier Communications of Utah – VoIP-PSTN Traffic 
 
Dear Ms. Orchard: 
 
Enclosed please find an original and two copies of Citizens Telecommunications Company 
of Utah d/b/a Frontier Communications of Utah (Frontier) tariff filing for Commission review 
and approval. 
 
The purpose of this filing is to introduce Identification and Rating of VoIP-PSTN Traffic.  It is 
important to settle the charges for this traffic as soon as possible after the December 29, 
2011 effective date of the FCC’s Order 11-161.  In addition, given the FCC’s settlement of 
this issue effective December 29, 2011, Frontier views these tariff changes as 
administrative, because they are specifically permitted by the FCC’s Order.  Frontier views 
this tariff filing as a rate decrease, because in Frontier’s view the rates currently applicable to 
the termination of VoIP-originated intrastate interexchange traffic are Frontier’s currently 
effective intrastate switched access charges, which are higher than the interstate access 
charges that will apply pursuant to the enclosed tariff sheets. 
 
It is respectfully requested that this filing become effective on January 14, 2012. 
 
An additional copy of this filing is also enclosed.  Please stamp this copy received and return 
it in the enclosed stamped, self-addressed envelope. 
 
Please direct any questions or notifications of action taken on this tariff filing to Carl Gipson 
at (425) 261-6380, or P. O. Box 1003, Everett, WA   98201-1003. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carl Gipson 
Manager, Government & External Affairs 
 
CG: lms 
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